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Members wished to make the following comments and conclusions:

Response/Comments

07-Mar-2018

Prevention and
Wellbeing and
Local Community
Coordination

The Committee complimented the vast amount of work that was being
undertaken and the good services that were being provided for the most
vulnerable people in the County Borough.

The Committee agreed that the subject of Partnerships and Joint Working
in relation to Prevention and Wellbeing, such as in respect of the Police
and Fire Service, be put forward for the Corporate Overview and Scrutiny
Committee’s item of Collaboration Working on their FWP.

Additional Information

The Committee requested clarification of the statistic that 75% of women
over 65 live alone.

The Committee expressed concern over any proposed future budget cuts
to the third sector as whilst the budget involved is not huge, many of the
services provided under the Prevention and Wellbeing banner rely heavily
on third sector involvement and the resulting impact of removing such
services would be extremely significant to local communities. The
Committee asked for clarification over how the Authority expects the third
sector to provide more support and take on more provision with less
funding.




The Committee commented on the fact that whilst a lot of Officers refer to
the ‘One Council’ approach, there seems little evidence of this occurring in
practice. Members used the example of this particular item on Prevention
and Wellbeing, pointing out that the report shows little of how other
Directorates are involved in this work. The Committee requested clarity
over this, both in relation to evidence on this particular subject and in the
wider context of how corporately the ‘One Council’ Theme was being
disseminated down through the Authority to ensure that all Directorates
were working together to achieve joint Corporate Priorities.

Further Points

The Committee heard evidence that the Public Service Board would be
developing indicators that will illustrate how the Ageing Well Plan is
contributed to by partners and how the quality of life of older people is
impacted. Members proposed that this be picked up by the PSB Overview
and Scrutiny Panel.

Scrutiny to pick up




